
BayLake Woodturners 

A Chapter of the American Association of Woodturners 

Officers 

President:  Tim Harteau — timharteau@att.net   

Vice President:  Kelly Bresnahan—wdwerk2@yahoo.com                            

Secretary:  Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com       

Treasurer:  Terry Hermes — wood5056@gmail.com              

  (Address or Email Changes)                                        

 

 

Appointed Positions 

 

Audio / Visual:  Clete Selissen 

Librarian:   

Newsletter Editor:  Terry Hermes wood5056@gmail.com 

Store Keeper:  Carl Boucher— mb4a@aol.com 

Web Editor:  Gerry Jensen — grjensen@aol.com 

 

Upcoming Events 

March 15   Zoom Club Planning Meeting 6 pm 

March 19   Finishing our Turnings 9 am 

       

AAW Int'l Woodturning Symposium 

Chattanooga, TN   June 23-26, 2022 

 

Turn-On! Chicago 2022 

Northbrook, IL  July 28-31, 2022 

 

    AAW Segmented Symposium  

September 22-25, 2022 

  Artisan Center Classes  

www.nwtc.edu/about-nwtc/places/artisan-

center 

 

Artisan Center  

1417 Cedar Street  

Green Bay, WI 54302  

(920) 544-5018 

ARTISAN.CENTER@NWTC.EDU  

NWTC.EDU/ARTISANCENTER  

 

NWTC Artisan Center does not require masks to be worn at our meetings.  The meetings will be held 

on the third Saturday of each month at 9 am but dates may change due to scheduling conflicts.  If you 

would like to do a demonstration, please notify Tim Harteau on what you would like to demonstrate.  

Thank You! 



 

President Letter 

 

By:  Tim Hearteau 
 

Welcome to spring!   
 
Daylight savings time is here and I’m enjoying the extended daylight. How can you not be excited to 
see temperatures rising and the sun higher in the sky.   
  
Our first dual Zoom/Face to Face meeting last month seemed to work well. Our audio/visual           
expert Gerry Jensen connected our new hardware and controlled the picture while our accomplished 
cinematographer Clete Selissen, did a wonderful job capturing the action at the lathe. From the  
feedback I received, the broadcast went well except for the late Zoom start and me accidently      
turning off my microphone.  This month we will try to improve on our start time and field communi-
cation.   
  
Zoom start time 9:15 - Our meeting starts at 9:00 and this month we will start the Zoom meeting at 
9:15. This will provide clarity for the Zoom attendees and important Networking/social time for  
those attending face-to-face. We will try this and adjust at future meetings if needed.  
  
Field communications – there was a hiccup last month when I accidently turned off my microphone 
and the Zoom attendees lost out on the audio part of the demonstration. Unfortunately, we did not 
have an easy method for the remote members to inform us of the problem. This month we will       
establish a communication method at the start of the Zoom meeting for attendees to communicate 
any broadcasting issues (using Zoom messaging or a cellphone contact, TBD).   
  
March Demo: Finishes  
For March we will dive into finishing. The relationship between sealing, sanding, finish and waxing 
your turnings. There are many options for us, and we would like to simplify and provide some clarity 
to guide your choices   
  
See you Saturday.  
Tim Harteau  
  
We are always interested in ideas for our club meetings and demo’s.  Please pass on your thoughts or 
requests to Ed Cole or me for future demonstrations.   
  
 
 
  
 
 



 

February Demonstration 
 

By:  Terry Hermes  
 

Our February demonstration was finishing the bottom of a bowl by Ed Cole and Tim Harteau.  Ed   
and Tim showed the process they go thru in designing their bowls.  They talked about how they want 
their bowl to look, if they want a foot on their bowl, if they want it to have a recess or if they want 
the bowl to have a smooth bottom.  They also demonstrated how they take the nib off the bottom 
and how they finish their bowls.  
 
 

Covid Update 

 

By: Terry Hermes  

The NWTC Artisan Center has updated their Covid Protocol.  We are no longer required to wear 

masks at our in person meetings.    



 

Nib on Bottom of Bowl 
 

Tool Tim uses to take off the Nib  

Nova Cole Jaw Longworth Jaw 

Depth Gauge 



New Members  

 

Pat Dillion from Green Bay has turned for one year and has a Powermatic 2014.  He is just 

learning and would like to become a better turner by talking to other turners in the club.  

 

Bruce Steinhagen from Algoma has turned for four years and also has a Powermatic lathe.  

He enjoys making bowls, pens and spindles.   

 

Joseph Esposito from Green Bay has turned for four years and has a Nova Comet II.  He       

enjoys making bowls and pepper mills.  

Welcome to the Bay Lake Woodturners Club! 

 
Bowl Depth Gauge 



 

Online Demonstrations 

 

If you are looking to improve your woodworking skills here are some online demonstrations. 

Craft Supplies has classes in March 2022  www.woodturnerscatalog.com  Lyle Jamieson 

www.lylejamieson.com and Cindy Drozda www.cindydrozda.com also have online demonstrations 

and YouTube videos.  Go to their website for dates and time . 

WOODY’S MINI GOLF TEE CHALLENGE 

By: Terry Hermes 

Most of us have small pieces of wood that we’re not sure what to do with.  To use up some of these 

odds and ends this months mini challenge will be to make a golf tee.  There is a small article in the    

February 2022 American Woodturner Journal (Page 12).  For beginners it’s a great learning tool for 

small precise cuts.  For more advanced turners try making the tee only using a skew, or try burning 

lines in the tee, or gluing up exotic woods.  Try offset turning and make a crooked tee because if you 

have a hook or a slice maybe a crooked tee may help and you may invent the next greatest golf tool.  

Happy Turning! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February we went live with Zoom! 

We will have live in person demonstrations at the Artisan Center, so if you can’t make the meeting 

you can watch everything on Zoom.  Gerry Jensen has been working hard to setup all the hardware 

and software to make this happen.  He is still working out some of the kinks so be patient because it 

will get better.  Thanks Gerry for all your work!  To watch the meeting on Zoom, just open the Zoom 

app and enter the ID and Password that was emailed to you. 



Smile Amazon 

Support BayLake Woodturner’s Club by shopping at Smile Amazon 

Go to www.smileamazon.com and click on the Supporting Tab then type in Baylake Woodturner.  

For every purchase that qualifies at Smile Amazon a portion of that purchase will be sent to our 

club every three months.   

Total as of March 2022 = $55.21          Last Amazon Deposit (03/03/2022) = $8.10 

BayLake Woodturner’s Club Website  

 www.baylakewoodturners.com 

On our website you can purchase club store items, pay dues and make contributions, see gallery 

items, read the newsletter, and see recorded Zoom meetings plus much more.   

 

YouTube Channel 

Also check out our YouTube Channel at:  Bay Lake Woodturners                                                               

If you missed a demonstration or would like to review it again, they are listed on our YouTube 

channel.  

         WOODY’S MARCH TIPS 

By: Terry Hermes  

AAW Woodturning Fundamentals has an article on a traditional screwdriver handle, an Ellsworth 

twist off-axis tool handle, premium abrasives and many other tips, tricks and projects.  You can also 

view previous magazines with many other articles.    www.woodturner.org                                                                              

Jake Thompson has videos on YouTube from resin casting, mixing resin colors, wood stabilization, 

upgrading a Harbor Freight pressure pot and more videos.   

Let me know if there are videos or articles you would like me to pass on to everyone.   

Wood Exchange  

We are looking for items to place in our wood exchange.  If you have any extra wood 

or tools you would like to donate to the wood exchange bring it to the meeting or just 

let Tim know what you would like to donate.  Thank You!   


